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Community Preservation Committee

Minutes of Meeting January 25, 2006
Town Hall Conference Room

Present:  John Ketchum, Dorothy Dolan, Janet Erickson, Ben Gitlow, Elaine McIlroy, Jan Plaue, Judy Taylor 
Excused:  Peter Hall, Victoria Pecoraro

Acting Chair Jake Ketchum called the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m.  

Jan Plaue moved to approve the minutes of January 11, 2006.  Elaine McIlroy seconded, and the motion carried 6-0.

The Committee reviewed the two Warrant Articles for Special Town Meeting (STM) and Annual Town Meeting (ATM).  There may be some changes made if an application from the Housing Authority is recommended by the CPC.

Elaine McIlroy submitted the first application to CPC from Ted Malone of Community Housing Resources for  $144,000  for development of five affordable ownership units on Gull Pond Rd.  Judy Taylor explained that this request for funding would come from the 70%.  The Housing Authority would also request that 10% from STM and 10% from ATM that would be reserved for Housing be transferred into the Affordable Housing Trust Fund instead of being held in a general fund.
Some corrections were made on the list of Criteria for projects.  This also was revised on the application form.
The Housing Authority submitted their needs list. CPC has not received a needs list from the Recreation Committee, and the Planning Board submission should be redefined.  Committee Secretary Mary Rogers will notify each of these groups to submit the information on needs.  The Open Space needs list was redistributed to CPC members.

CPC made some preparations for the February 16, 2006 hearing.  Elaine McIlroy will send out a press release; Janet Erickson will prepare a flyer; Mary Rogers will post the Mission Statement, the application form for projects and an invitation to the hearing on the Wellfleet website.  CPC anticipates that Peter Hall will prepare a Power Point presentation.  Application forms will be available at the hearing.

Members discussed money allocations for administrative needs.  Ben Gitlow also asked about investing unallocated money.  Jake Ketchum said the Town Accountant manages the CPA money.

Dottie Dolan moved to adjourn.  All were in favor of adjournment 6-0.  The meeting adjourned at 10:10 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted

______________________


________________________

Mary Rogers, Committee Secretary

John Ketchum, Acting Chair

________________ Date

